


A message from our Assistant Principal

Dear families,

Firstly, a warm welcome back after our half-term break. I look forward to all the exciting plans we
have going forward into the Summer term.

Our Year 11 pupils started their mock exams last week, with a fantastic start with both attendance
and effort in all examinations so far. We are proud of our Year 11 pupils and wish them luck for the
remainder of the mock period.

I am also incredibly proud of the resilience, strength, and achievements of SEND pupils at George
Eliot Academy. They continually show us that with the right support and opportunities, they can
excel in so many areas. Their determination and unique abilities are truly inspiring.

It is welcome news this year that the Education Committee Inquiry is currently taking place in the
Government. In December 2024, the Education Committee launched a major inquiry titled "Solving
the SEND Crisis," aiming to find solutions to challenges in SEND provision. The committee is seeking
evidence and insights to inform potential reforms. Keep an eye out for that!

As we welcome the arrival of spring, we are reminded of the season of growth and renewal. Just as
the world around us begins to bloom, so too do our pupils, showing incredible progress, resilience,
and enthusiasm in all their learning endeavours.

This month, we also wish Ramadan Mubarak to all of our families and community that are
celebrating. This period of reflection, gratitude and growth holds important messages for all of us
and we support all of our pupils and families in this celebration. 

We are incredibly grateful for the continuous support and dedication that our families 
provide. Your involvement in your child’s education is truly invaluable and makes 
a significant impact on their success both in and out of the classroom. Together, 
we create a vibrant community where curiosity thrives and each pupil is 
encouraged to reach their full potential.

Wishing you all a season filled with joy, renewal, and new beginnings!

Richard Stevenson 
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Year Group Relevant To Link

Welcome All families Click here

Extra-curricular All Families Click here

British Science Week All Families Click here

Haddon Institute All Families Click here

Ramadan All Families Click here

Spring Showcase All families Click here

Key Dates and Contact Us All Families Click here
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British Science Week
7th - 16th March
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British Science Week, run by the British Science Association, is a ten-day celebration of science,
technology, engineering and maths, featuring entertaining and engaging events and activities across
the UK for people of all ages.

For resources and activities: Click here

In school, we have a range of activities and competitions in and out of Science lessons. Keep an eye
on the screens for more information. 

https://www.britishscienceweek.org/?_gl=1%2A14vi2zg%2A_up%2AMQ..%2A_ga%2AMjUwNjU5ODM5LjE3NDEyNzE0OTk.%2A_ga_DVXQMTJLCS%2AMTc0MTI3MTQ5OC4xLjEuMTc0MTI3MTUyNC4wLjAuMA..


Haddon institute of performing arts
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We would like to extend our heartfelt thanks to Elle and Olivia of Haddon Institute of Performing
Arts for hosting an interactive workshop with our Year 10 pupils. The session was insightful,
inspiring, and engaging, giving our pupils a fantastic opportunity to explore the world of
performing arts in a hands-on way.

It was truly amazing to see their creativity, confidence, and passion come to life! We look forward
to working with Haddon again in the future and giving other year groups the chance to
experience their expertise.

Thank you from Miss Suchak, Miss Giddings and the Year 10s.



Ramadan
Ramadan began on Friday 28th February.

During the month of Ramadan, Muslims won't eat or drink during the hours of daylight. This is
called fasting. Ramadan remembers the month the Qur'an (the Muslim holy book) was first revealed
to the Prophet Muhammad. The actual night that the Qur'an was revealed is a night known as Lailut
ul-Qadr ('The Night of Power').

Ramadan is the ninth month of the Islamic calendar. The exact date of Ramadan changes every year.
This is because Islam uses a calendar based on the cycles of the Moon. 
In 2025 in the UK, Ramadan will begin in the evening of Friday 28th February and will end on
Sunday 30th March. 

How is Ramadan celebrated?
Most Muslims fast between dawn and sunset. Fasting allows Muslims to devote themselves to their
faith. It is thought to teach self-discipline and reminds them of the suffering of the poor. However,
children, pregnant women, elderly people and those who are ill or travelling don't have to fast.

During Ramadan, it is common to have one meal (known as the suhoor), just before dawn and
another (known as the iftar), directly after sunset. Almost all Muslims try to give up bad habits
during Ramadan. It is a time for prayer and good deeds. They will try to spend time with family and
friends and help people in need.

Many Muslims will attempt to read the whole of the Qur'an at least once during Ramadan. They will
also attend special services in Mosques during which the Qur'an is read.
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Notices
Summer Showcase - we look forward to welcoming you all to support our pupils in their
Spring Showcase: an evening of music and performance that will entertain the whole family. 
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Key Dates

Contact Us

12th March: Academy closes to pupils at 12.30pm

14th March: Staff training - Academy closes to pupils at 12.40pm

13th March: Spring Showcase

17th March: Inset day - Academy closed to all pupils

27th March: Year 11 Parents’ Evening - face to face

3rd April: Bletchley Park trip for Year 9

4th April: DofE practice expedition
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To visit our new look website: Click here

To see our home school communication chart and contact links for the school: Click here

To follow our social media channels, please click on the below icons. 

https://www.facebook.com/GeorgeEliotAcademy/
https://www.instagram.com/georgeeliotacademy/
https://x.com/GeorgeEliotAcad
https://www.georgeeliotacademy.org.uk/
https://www.georgeeliotacademy.org.uk/contact-us

